Central Surgery Patient Participation Group

27 Southchurch Boulevard, Southend-on-Sea, Essex SS2 4UB

01702 468443

Hon. Secretary and Contact – Mrs Christine Lloyd 01702 468443

Minutes of a Meeting of the Southchurch PPG held at Central Surgery

Monday 2 June 2014
Members Present: Patients Chris Gasper, Julie Chambers, Ann Tweed, Martin Tweed, Margaret Treadaway, Mr John Vousden, Dr Irlam, practice manager Christine Lloyd.
Apologies: Clive Lucas
New member: 
We welcome Mr John Vousden to the group.
Alzheimers Society:
Judith from the Alzheimer’s Society came to present what services the local Alzheimer’s society offers to our patients and carers.  She will hold a stall on Tuesday 10 June in the waiting room to answer any questions patients’ carers may have or any one passing through the waiting room.

She explained that 800 000 patients are diagnosed with dementia, the charity tried to raise money to find a cure to the disease. The local office is there to support people with a diagnosis of dementia and their carers. She said we need to raise awareness of symptoms as many people are missed on early diagnosis where they could be given medicine to slow the process down. As people leave older we need to forward planning with early diagnosis. Members asked where are patients referred to for memory problems and do they get diagnosed. Patients are referred to the memory clinic, are seen initially by Southend Hospital where they undergo a memory test for diagnosis with a follow up review. Thereafter the patients are cared for by General Practitioners. They can attend the Harland Centre for day activities. This is where the local Alzheimer Society can help patients and carers to cope with the condition.

Alzheimer’s society

Judith Wilkinson 
Group Facilitator 
Alzheimer's Society 
Southend Office
Suite 1 Royce House,
630-634 London Road
Westcliff on Sea
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SS0 9HW 
judith.wilkinson@alzheimers.org.uk
Leading the fight against Dementia
Judith talked briefly about Dementia friends and how we can become one. She has offered to do sessions with practice staff to explain what it is about. It is all about how does the community understand dementia and change attitude towards patients.
Christine will put the Alzheimer’s society link onto the practice website.

The local office gives advice over the phone, have support workers and an advocacy team to help with various form filling.

There are also Dementia cafes with support groups for carers given practical advice and support. 

Local reminiscence groups to encourage dementia patients to talk about their past. They also have music groups.

Names GP for over 75:
We have started the process of allocating doctors to patients; we have tried as much as we can to allocate a usual GP that the patients usually see. The purpose of the scheme is to liaise with other healthcare professionals for the patient to have one point of contact. 

Telephone system:
Members asked why we didn’t have a queuing message while holding on which says what number they are in the queue. Only 4 callers can get through the phone system at any one time. We have 4 lines coming in, 2 receptionists answer the phone so 2 callers are in the queue but as calls last an average of 2 to 3 minutes the next 2 callers don’t wait long so there is no necessity to have such a system. 
TV screen:
The practice is waiting to see if there is any money in the budget to invest on a health promotional TV screen system.

Other items:
Share care:
Members asked what was happening with the government share care scheme. It has been put on hold for the time being as there was too much controversy about who would have access to patients’ data. We do have summary care records in place locally where A&E can access patients’ medication and allergies but no other further data for the time being. Southend Hospital is rolling out the same computer system as most surgeries ‘SystmOne’ although there is some way to go. Few department such as Heart and Chest are now equipped with it .Once the practice receive a written consent from the patients, records can be shared with the department. 
CCG Patients Forum:
Chris Gasper attended the Clinical Commissioning Patients Forum. They talked about Co-commissioning between NHS England and local CCG 

CCG commissions hospital services and NHS England commissions primary care services but it doesn’t have the workforce to implement some of the commissioning and are offering the CCG to take on some primary care services. It is being debated at the moment.

Abdominal Aortic Aneurysm screening:
During the forum one of the vascular surgeons from Southend Hospital attended and presented a screening program for over 65 to detect vascular disease – blood flow in the arteries. Although the stroke centre at Southend Hospital is one of the best in the country, they are trying to find ways to prevent stroke and vascular disease detection is one of them. 

The screening at the hospital is for Abdominal Aortic Aneurysm (AAA) for men as they reach age 65.  Older men can apply for screening by phoning the Vascular department at the Hospital.
Christine Lloyd

Next meeting: 1 September 2014  
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